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THE PARISH OF H OLY TRINITY ST. STEPHENS  

ANGLICAN M EMORIAL CHURCH  
 

Weekly Newsletter - Covid-19 edition #19 

Sunday August 9th, 2020  
 

Worship readings for this Sunday, August 9th are: 
Genesis 37:1-4, 12-28; Psalm 105:1-6, 16-22, 45c; Romans 10:5-15; Matthew 14:22-33 

Worship readings for next Sunday, August 16th are: 
Genesis 45:1-15; Psalm 133; Romans 11:1-2a, 29-32; Matthew 15:(10-20) 21-28 

Lƴ ŎƻƴƧǳƴŎǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ wŜǾΦ wƻōΩǎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǾƛŘŜƻ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŦƛƴŘ a link ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ 
readings posted on the Worship Schedule page of our website. 
 
PRAYER INTENTIONS 
THIS PRAYER MINISTRY IS MOST IMPORTANT RIGHT NOW!  
Your prayers DO MAKE a difference. Please take additional time in your day and 
in you daily prayers for those most vulnerable and in need of healing.  
 
PLEASE NOTE: If you would like to request prayers for someone, 
please email to: holytrinityststephens@gmail.com. Our prayer 
team will also include your loved ones with their allotted 
intercessions. First names will be printed in the weekly bulletin.  
 

We are honoured to hold in prayer ς family, friends, loved 
ones, and all in need. We pray especially for those listed in 
this bulletin and those in our hearts this day. 
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Prayers for those in need of Health and Healing: 
Nancy, Ted, Jill, Lucy, Roseanne R., Phillip, Rebecca, Kyra, Diane, Barbara, Lisa, 
James, Hiba, Petra, Hailey, Carol, John & Val, Kristen, Kylee, Molly Rose, Catalina, 
Soledad, Bea, Linda, Sandra, Luke, Peter, Diane, Peggy, Evan & Family, Edith, 
Jerry, Cheryl, John, and Krista. 
 
Prayers for those in Long Term Care or Seniors Homes: 
Ken, Marg, Diane, Noreen, Helen, Jim, Peter, Gene, Evelyn, Dave, Shirley, 
Rhiannon, Janet, Junia, Cliff, Shirley Mac, Florence, Leona, Laurie, Gloria, Joannie, 
Hazel, and Bob.  
 
Although thereôs no actual Altar Flowers to assemble, those noted below still have a 
place of importan ce for us as a parish family to  honour and remember. 
 

SUMMER ALTAR FLOWERS:  

July 

July 5 - Given to the Glory of God by Al and Yvonne Graystone in memory Francis 

& Elsie Moran. 

July 12 - Given to the Glory of God by Heather Gough in memory of Heathers 

parents Thomas & Florence Edge. 

July 19 - Given to the Glory of God by Kelly Kirkpatrick in memory of Debbie 

McComb and Walter & Edith Rudnicki. 

July 26 - Given to the Glory of God by Leslie Savard in memory of her parents. 

August 

Aug 2 - DƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ DƭƻǊȅ ƻŦ DƻŘ ōȅ 5ŀǾŜ ϧ {ƘŀǊǊƻƴ tƛǊǊƛŜ ƛƴ aŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ 5ŀǾŜΩǎ 

parents John & Eliza Pirrie 

Aug 9 - Given to the Glory of God by Agnes Comeau in memory of her husband 

George 

Aug 16 - Given to the Glory of God by Anne Buchanan in memory of her husband 

John and her mother Margaret 

Aug 23 - Given to the Glory of God by Olga Stewart in memory of parents Dimitri 

& Mary Yadlowski 

Aug 30 - DƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ DƭƻǊȅ ƻŦ DƻŘ ōȅ Wŀƴ ϧ !ƭƭƛǎƻƴ DƻǊǘȊŀƪ ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ WŀƴΩǎ 

mum Janine, and their beloved daughter Jordan Aleena. 
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UPCOMING BOOK STUDY 

What do Christians have to say about God in the midst 
of this pandemic?  What is the role of the Church at 
this time?  How should we think about God? How do 
we recover.  What can we learn about ourselves and 
the world?   These questions and more are addressed 
by N.T Wright in his new book God and the Pandemic.  
Just an update on the book study dates: 
Wednesdays in August.  (5, 12, 19, 26)  
10am or 7pm on Zoom. 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ wŜǾΦ wƻō ŀƴŘ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜ ϦмлŀƳϦ ƻǊ ϦтǇƳέ 
robhenderson@diohuron.org 
Books available on Amazon, Chapters/Indigo, 
Zondervan.com, e-book or audio format. 
 
  

CROWN THE LOUNGE: NEXT UPDATE 
Dear Friends:  We are happy to announce the next stage of 

our Crown the Lounge Campaign.  We recently finished 

installing new floor tiles to the upstairs hallway and 

bathroom, the entrance to the Fireside Lounge from the 

ramp entrance as well as the downstairs hallway and 

bathrooms.  We hope the roof will be finished by 

September.  If you are at the church during the month of August, please use 

caution around the construction.  More news to come as we continue more 

capital projects this summer and fall!   May we continue to pray and work 

together as we participate with God in Gods mission to our community through 

the Parish of HTSSM. 

Blessings, Rev. Rob+ 
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REQUEST FOR HOUSEHOLD ITEMS 
Asking our church family if anyone has bedding, blankets, 

household items or anything they would like to purge from their 

homes for the families in Southdale. Please contact Joanne Crow 

by phone: 519-681-1158 or via email: jocrow446@hotmail.com 

for drop off details.   Thank you for all you do! From Joanne  

 
 
Daily Bread Daily Readings Booklets  
We have received the Daily Bread readings booklets.  We will 
distribute 15 at a time in our front mailbox at HTSSM, and once 
depleted we will add more. Parishioners can come by and pick 
one up from our mailbox.  If there are none at the time, please 
call the office and they will be replenished.  Take care and stay 
safe.  Thanks, from Jeanette. 
 
 
Photo Directory Update   
An update on our parish photo directory. The company that is 
producing the directory (IPC) is currently closed due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic.  We were hoping to receive our directory 
this spring but it will more likely be sometime in the late fall. 
Thank you for your patience and we will keep you updated!  
 

 

Various Options Are Always Available for Regular Tithing & Contributions! 

Are you looking to ensure that you are still able to contribute on a regular basis? 
Here are some options available to you at any time for your convenience. 
1) Pre-authorized payments on a recurring monthly date of your choosing.  
Please contact Jeanette in the church office for more information for set up.   
2) Offerings made directly from your bank account whenever you choose.  Simply 
select Interac e-transfer ƻǇǘƛƻƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ōŀƴƪƛƴƎ ƛƴǎǘƛǘǳǘƛƻƴΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ  
Please see our Website home page for more details for setting up this option.   
3) Regular envelopes may still be mailed to the church or deposited in the church 
mailbox at 727 Southdale Road (cheques only please).  Your contributions are 
always continually appreciated.  Thank you for your faithful stewardship!  



5 
 

 



6 
 

  

Once again, I find myself encouraged and inspired with the writings from 
The Society of Saint John the Evangelist (SSJE).  Here is another letter that 
speaks to our own state of mind and personal journey towards the need to 
find an inner calm in a stressful and anxious world. I pray that you also enjoy 
and reflect on the mindfulness that it provides.   
Peace, Luv&Hugs, from Allison 

 

These are momentous, stressful times we live 

in. It may seem that around every corner 

thereôs something to be fearful, angry, or 

distraught over. Our minds may habitually 

return to the last article we read, or video we 

watched, or podcast we listened to. We may 

feel compelled to stay up-to-date on the latest news, out of a sense of duty, from a powerful 

curiosity, or a need to be on top of whatôs going on so as to feel safe and prepared. And all 

of this takes a toll on us. 

 

Psychologists have long studied what is called vicarious trauma or vicarious traumatization. 

This kind of trauma arises not from a first-hand experience of a traumatic event, but from 

witnessing such an event. Such vicarious trauma has often been seen in professionals who 

work in fields where witnessing traumatic events or interacting with trauma survivors is 

common. However, itôs now known that vicarious trauma can also affect those who are 

regularly exposed to traumatic events in the media. Constant exposure to traumatic events 

in media has been shown to cause anxiety, difficulties in coping, immense fear, and feelings 

of hopelessness. This is especially true for those of us who have a history of trauma 

ourselves or just happen to be particularly sensitive. 

 

Jesus said, ñblessed are the peacemakers,ò and as children of God that is our calling. Being 

a peacemaker, which is so needed is these tumultuous times, begins with being at peace 

ourselves. A big fan of the beatitudes himself, Gandhi once said that ñthere is no way to 

peace, peace is the way.ò And Martin Luther King Jr. told us to ñbe the peace you wish to 

see in the world.ò In other words, one of the very best gifts we can offer a troubled world is 



7 
 

letting ourselves rest in Godôs presence, resting in the Peace and Joy of Christ. 

 

If you feel yourself caught up in a cycle of fear, anger, and despair, as you digest all the 

latest news of a world and people in crisis, you owe it to yourself and the world to be kind to 

yourself, and take a break. And even Jesus needed to be alone every now and then, so you 

know youôre in good company. In a world inundated with news 24-hours a day, here are 

some helpful tips on being a peacemaker, beginning with making inner peace: 

¶ Set limits on the consumption of news media, videos, etc. Consider taking a Sabbath 
from all kinds of media, for a day or even longer. 

¶ If you have trouble setting limits, put notes on the devices you use reminding yourself 
to ask, άLǎ ǿƘŀǘ LΩƳ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƴƻǿ ƴƻǳǊƛǎƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ Ƴȅ ǎƻǳƭΚέ 

¶ Practice noticing patterns in your thoughts and feelings around consuming traumatic 
news, and take a break when needed. 

¶ Make a list of things that bring you hope, peace, and joy, and practice them. 
¶ If you feel called to do something, then do something! Consider even the smallest 

gestures that could turn hopelessness and anxiety into action. 
¶ Make time for silent prayer, and practice letting God take on the cares of the world 
ǿƘƛƭŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜǎǘ ƛƴ DƻŘΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜΦ 

Remember, your greatest contribution to Godôs Kingdom is to cultivate the Kingdom within. 

Stay informed in moderation, be kind to yourself, and be the Peace and Joy of Christ the 

world so needs. 

 

 Peace and Be Well,   

 Br. Nicholas Bartoli  
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Donõt forget to check out the Vicars' Crossing 

Podcasts on any of the following:  

iTunes, YouTube or Soundcloud  

  

The Parish of Holy Trinity St. Stephens Anglican 

Memorial Church  

727 Southdale Rd. E., London ON, N6E 1A9 

www.parishofhtssm.ca 

Email: holytrinityststephens@gmail.com 

Office phone:  226-456-8776 

Like us on Facebook at: @HolyTrinityStStephensMemorialLondon 

Do you want to check out Rev Rob's latest YouTube worship video?   

Simply go our Website Home page and click the YouTube button, or 

�P�}���š�}���Z���À���Z�}���[�•�����}�Œ�v���Œ�����v�����(�]�v�����š�Z�����o���š���•�š��edition! 

 �,�d�^�^�D�[�•���^�}���]���o���D�����]���J�J  

Be sure to always stay 

connected and share our 

events with your friends and 

family through our Parish 

Website and Facebook page.   

   


